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We reported concerns with the extent of documentation supporting the methodology used by icare 
to allocate indirect costs to the Nominal Insurer; highlighting the risk that the costs attributed to each 
scheme didn’t reflect actual costs.  
 
We did not identify specific instances where the charges were inappropriate.  

 

 
 

The Auditor-General’s report Internal Controls and Governance 2017, tabled in December 2017, 
reported on how well the 39 largest agencies within the NSW public sector are managing conflicts 
of interest. Commentary on conflicts of interest appears on pages 52 – 53 of the report. The report 
stated: 
 

“We found that 62 per cent of agencies do not require all staff to declare conflicts of interest 
annually. Of those that do, 35 per cent do not identify and follow up on outstanding 
declarations. And 10 per cent do not require the immediate update of their conflicts-of-
interest register when a declaration is made. 

Further, some 15 per cent of agencies do not train staff in their conflicts-of-interest policy, 
and eight per cent do not train new staff during induction. This increases the risk their staff 
may not be aware of their obligations to manage conflicts of interest.” 

The report is available at https://www.audit.nsw.gov.au/our-work/reports/internal-controls-and-
governance-2017.  
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The Auditor-General’s performance audit Preventing and managing injured workers, tabled in 
October 2016, assessed how well the NSW Police Force and Fire & Rescue NSW prevent worker 
injuries and manage the return to work of injured workers. The report is available at 
https://www.audit.nsw.gov.au/our-work/reports/preventing-and-managing-worker-injuries.  
 
We recommend that details on the increasing number of psychological injury claims be sought from 
icare and / or NSW Police. 
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